Roxanne Maher

From: Roxanne Maher

Sent: Monday, January 09, 2023 4:15 PM

To: Town Council Group

Subject: FW: Letter to Mayor Allyn and Town Council

Roxanne M. Maher

Administrative Assistant to
the Ledyard Town Council
(860) 464-3203
council@ledyardct.org

Town Hal | Hours:
Monday — Thursday 7:30 a.m to 4:45 p.m
CLOSED FRI DAYS

From: steve fagin <1stevefagin@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, January 09, 2023 3:44 PM

To: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org>
Subject: Letter to Mayor Allyn and Town Council

You don't often get email from 1stevefagin@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Hello, Roxanne -
We would be most appreciative if you could forward this email to Mayor Allyn and the Town Council. Thanks so much.
Regards,

Steve

Dear Mayor Allyn and Members of the Ledyard Town Council,

As longtime residents of the Long Pond neighborhood, we enthusiastically support plans to
establish apark on Lantern Hill Road on property between Long Pond and Bush Pond.

Public access to this parcel would give more people the opportunity to appreciate a beautiful
natural setting — a place to have a picnic, launch akayak or canoe on Bush Pond, or simply sit on a
bench and enjoy the view.

The recent demolition of dilapidated structures at 596, 598, and 602 Lantern Hill Road have left
awonderful open area of about half an acre that would be perfect for just such ahaven.



We, along with many of our neighbors, are eager to work with the Parks & Recreation
Department and any other town agencies to help see this project through. For avery modest local
investment, this park will yield longtime benefits for all residents.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
LisaBrownell and Steve Fagin
63R Long Pond Road South



